May 10, 2011

Dear Editor,

We are submitting our revision of “Bridging the biodiversity data gaps…” authored by Daniel P. Faith, Ben Collen, Arturo H. Ariño, Patricia Koleff, John Guinotte, Jeremy Kerr and Vishwas Chavan. We have extensively revised the paper in light of the reviewers’ comments. We outline these below.
Sincerely, 

Daniel P. Faith
Note on revision of manuscript based on reviewer comments
On the basis of the comments and feedback by the reviewer’s significant revision has been carried out in the accompanied manuscript.

1. In light of the comments by the reviewer, we have appropriately changed the title: 

Original title: Bridging the biodiversity data gaps:  Recommendations of the GBIF Content Needs Assessment Task Group

Revised title: Bridging the biodiversity data gaps: recommendations to meet users’ data needs

2. Editing: We have undertaken significant editing of the manuscript.  As a result;

a. length of the document has been reduced from original 32 pages to 23 pages. 
b. Recommendations are re-grouped.

c. Number of recommendations has been reduced from 18 to 14 by coupling them together.

d. Table enlisting the recommendations has been removed.

e. Text describing rational and anticipated impact of each recommendation (which was becoming repetitive) has been removed.

f. Text in the discussion of section 3 has been elaborated in light of the reviewer comments.

g. Text in the discussion sections has been revised to make it succinct. 

h. Typographical and grammatical errors are treated with due diligence.

Reviewer comments:

Reviewer A:
I have had occasion to review the submission provided by Faith et al., under the title "Bridging the Biodiversity Data Gaps ..." I sympathize entirely with the document, its purposes, and much of its message. That is to say, in no way am I disagreeing with what the paper TRIES to do.
However, this manuscript has many shortcomings that suggest lack of seriousness in its preparation, and I recommend its rejection until it is re-prepared more as a manuscript for publication, and less as a report to GBIF. The manuscript has much to say, but it is difficult to appreciate given the shoddy editing -- as it is at present, it would not be a credit to even the rather lowly standards of Biodiversity Informatics!
Some examples:
1. Typos THROUGHOUT
2. Nonparallel list elements top of P3
3. "REF needed" bottom of P3
4. The list of recommendations is exceedingly complex ... why are 4 and 5 presented together without separate rationales? Why does point 6 have 12 subheadings?
5. The Discussion of section 3 is way too short.
6. Not sure if the order, either of the sections or of the points within each of them, makes a lot of sense.
All in all, what this needs is a serious thinking and classification, instead of just a quick sort of survey results. Biodiversity Informatics is not a HIGH-brow journal, but readers will judge it either as a serious
outlet for science papers OR as a "joke" where GBIF can dump its white paper reports. Let's pursue the more serious route?

